
DIARY DATES 

 Wed 22 Jan 9am Meeting for Parent Council Class Reps 
 Sat 25 Jan Deadline for responses to the Consultation on Proposed Changes to St Mary’s Admission Policy 
 Tues 28 Jan Dragonflies Class Trip to NorthWest Surrey Synagogue 
 Tues 4 Feb Ladybirds Class Trip to NorthWest Surrey Synagogue 
 Tues 11 Feb 9am-10am ICT and E-Safety Open Morning with Parent Information Session and open classroom 
 Fri 14 Feb INSET Day—School closed for staff training 
  

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 
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A LITTLE ‘NOTE TO SELF’ REMINDER 

The rush of the new year; back to school or back to work, may stop us from taking the time to look 
around us to enjoy and appreciate the beauty of our world. On Monday I was stopped in my tracks 
coming in the carpark by the beauty of the morning sunrise as it glowed red across the fields around 
St Peter’s school. This was a little reminder to myself to keep looking up. I do hope in your busy lives 
you are able to take the time to stop for a moment, to reflect and appreciate all the beauty that is 
around us. It certainly sets you up for the day! 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you have had a great week. The children have been very busy with their topics and the enthusiasm for these is wonderful to see. A lovely example of this was 
seen last Friday afternoon in Year 2. Florence H. (being the director and who wrote the script) with many members of the Dragonflies Class performed their own 
docu-drama about the Titanic. It held many amazing facts that the children had already remembered, and Joseph sang 'Nearer, my God, to thee', a 19th-century hymn 
that the string players performed as the ship sank. A remarkable performance from our own budding actors/directors/stage managers who have become enthralled in 
this topic already at the start of term. 

Another performance this week was by the Pied Piper Theatre Company who came into school on Wednesday 
and treated us all to their fabulous ‘The Town Mouse and The Country Mouse’ show. The children were all  
beautifully behaved and enthralled throughout. It was also lovely that Pre-school were able to join us for this 
performance as well, and I believe enjoyed the performance as much as everyone else. We would like to extend 
our thanks to those that support St Peter’s through the Tandridge Together Lottery. It is the funds raised through 
this that has enabled us to provide this experience for the children. If you would like to consider joining our  
supporters further details can be found below. 

If you would like to watch the performance with your children, Pied Piper have kindly sent us the link to one of 
their rehearsals. It is an excellent show with so many themes to explore in it such as the importance of  
recognising and respecting people’s differences. What one person (or in this case, mouse) likes another may not 
like, but that is okay, and we can all accept and respect that people have differing opinions. A superb performance 
which I wholly recommend watching if you have time. 

               >> https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o4m4IzNsvTo     
 
 

         Town Mouse and Country Mouse - Full Show   

Tandridge Together Lottery is a fun way for you to raise funds for St Peter’s. 

Joining is easy and FREE. Simply go to St Peter’s on Tandridge Lottery   

Tickets cost just £1 and 50% of all ticket sales will come directly to the school.  
You can play weekly for a chance to win prizes of up to £25,000 each week with each ticket  
also automatically entered into the Super Draw, or just enter the Monthly Super Draw.  

 
In the first Super Draw of the New Year, one lucky person will walk away with a cool £1,000 Aldi 
Gift Card. Just imagine the Specialbuys you could find with £1,000 to spend - you might just go in 
for bread and milk, but who knows what amazing possibilities you'll leave with from the Aisle of 
Aldi!? Or simply stock your cupboards with Super 6 veg, Super Weekly offers on meat, and more - 
the choice is yours!  
 
Get your tickets before Saturday 25 January to be in with a chance to win and kick off 2025 the 
perfect way!  

SCHOOL UNIFORM: REFLECTING THE SCHOOL STANDARDS 

Please may I give a gentle reminder that children should be in full, correct school uniform all of the 
time. This also extends to hair accessories which should be subtle (and of school colours) and  
children should not be wearing jewellery of any kind or nail vanish at school. Thank you very much 
for your support with this. Details of school uniform can be found in the “Parent” section of the 
school website and also in the Parent Guide. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Tuesday 11 Feb 9am - 10am 
 

E-safety morning will begin in the hall at 9am with a 
parent information session kindly provided by Mr Michael 
(Cassia and Karina’s daddy). Mr Michael will explain how 
to support your child with their online activities, keeping 
them safe and establishing ’good’ online behaviours. You 
are very welcome to come into the classrooms after this 
to look at the exciting learning that the children do 
through the year groups on IT and E-Safety. 

Tuesday 11 February 9am—10am 

THANK YOU 

We would like to extend our gratitude to Mr Ledesma and Mr Hellard for their assistance with a 
number of jobs around school this week. As you may know, St Peter’s does not have a caretaker to 
cover any general maintenance tasks and we often have to rely on staff to ‘go over and above’ to 
manage issues arising. On occasion we have had to put out a call for help amongst the parent 
community to see if anyone is able to assist when issues are not ones we can manage ourselves and 
we are so very grateful to those who respond to these.  Mr Ledesma and Mr Hellard have kindly 
given up their time this week to help clear gutters and drains around school, move equipment and a 
number of other small jobs. Thank you so much David and Andy. 

On this note, we have a leaking water pipe in the disabled toilet which requires some plumbing 
expertise. Is anyone able to please help or know of someone that may be able to have a look and, 
hopefully, rectify this? Apparently a small job for someone with knowledge!? Thank you in advance. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o4m4IzNsvTo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o4m4IzNsvTo
http://www.tandridgelottery.co.uk/support/st-peters-cofe-infant-school-tandridge
https://stpetersinfant.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Parent-Guide-2024-1.pdf


 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
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CLASS NEWS 
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BUSY BEES 
Busy Bees have had a very busy week. We explored the story "The 100 
Decker Rocket" by Mike Smith about a girl called Ivy who sets off on a 
mission to space. On the way, she meets some very messy aliens.  When 
her rocket breaks down, all the aliens help to fix it and make a 100 deck 
rocket. During our Drawing Club sessions we wrote our own versions of 
the story.  

In Maths we have been learning all about symmetry and lines of  
symmetry in simple shapes. In RE we explored the Bible and learned 
where we can find the stories of Jesus. 
 

Homework: Tricky Words 

LADYBIRDS 
Ladybirds have had an excellent week creating vegetable gardens out of junk modelling materials for our learning around “Peter Rabbit”. These have turned out 
lovely and we thoroughly enjoyed the process of making them. In Maths we have been working on tens and ones with numbers up to 50. We used dienes to help us 
identify how many tens and how many ones were in a number. For RE this term we are exploring Judaism. So far we have learned about some of the different  
religious artefacts associated with Judaism and this week we have learned about Shabbat (the Jewish Day of Rest). We are excited to know that we are going to visit 
a synagogue later this term to see some of these things in real life and to help us with our learning and understanding. 
 
Homework: Tens and Ones 

DRAGONFLIES 
Dragonflies have had a great week, with a very history-based focus. We have further investigated the Titanic, using information sources to decide who we think was 
to blame for the tragedy. Was it Captain Smith who took the ship too fast?; Was it Captain Lord who didn’t come to Titanic’s aid?; or was it The White Star Line who 
didn’t put enough life boats on the ship? We used a mixture of Primary and Secondary sources to decide and debate this. In Maths we have been looking at fractions. 
We have looked at how to find ½, ⅓ and ¼ of something: we identified fractions of shapes and then amounts. To finish the week we mixed these up so we have had 
to select the correct bar model to use for each question. In English we have begun looking at the Disney Pixar film “Up”. We have used this to create character  
profiles of the main characters with a focus on adjectives and use of similes. In DT we have started looking at sculpture with the aim of making a historically accurate 
clay model of the Titanic in the coming weeks.  

Homework: Fractions 

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

18 19 26 

Well 
done 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO…            

Lottie (age 5), and Rose who will have her 5th birthday this weekend 

I hope you all have a truly fantastic weekend..  
 

God Bless, Lenia Greenaway 

PRAYER FOR HOPE 

Dear Heavenly Father, 

We come before You with gratitude and humility.  

In times of uncertainty and challenge, we seek Your guidance and strength. 

Grant us hope that lights our way.  

Let it be a source of comfort and encouragement to us all.  

Help us to see the possibilities that lie ahead and to trust in Your plan for our lives and our school. 

May our hope inspire our children, staff, and families to reach for their highest potential and to find joy in the 
journey of learning and growth. 

We thank You for the blessings of today and the promise of tomorrow. 

Amen. 

DRAGONFLIES FRENCH CLUB 
 

In French Club the children have continued to impress us with their amazing language skills. This week they have been labelling different parts of the 
body and learning the French words for each part.  

CHILD PROTECTION CONTACT CENTRE 

At St Peter’s we take the safety and well-being of every child very seriously.  

If you are ever concerned about a child please speak in confidence to our  
Designated Safeguarding Lead, Miss Greenaway or our Deputy Designated  
Safeguarding Leads, Mr Atterton and Mrs Vaquinhas, or telephone Surrey Child 
Services contact centre on: 
 
                                 

                            Tel: 0300 200 1006 

“Safeguarding is Everyone’s Business” 

  PLEASE NAME ALL GLOVES, HATS, SCARVES, COATS coming in to school! 

Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
If your child is attending an After School Club and you feel 
needs a snack at the end of the school day to see them 
through, please only send in a SMALL, healthy snack. Some 
children are taking far too long to finish their snack and this 
impacts upon the activities planned.  Please also remember 
NO NUTS as we have severe nut allergies within the school 
community.  

A snack is not obligatory. If, at the end of the school day, your 
child is flagging we will usually have fruit available for anyone 
that might need it. It may be more useful to bring a snack for 
when you collect them to avoid time wasted in club time. 

CHURCH NEWS 

 

Our services this Sunday: 

11am          All Age Worship 
6.30pm      Evening Prayer 
 
A digital version of the Parish Magazine has been created by voluntary members of Tandridge Village. Although 
it took a little while to work out logistics you are able to access the December copy here. It is a very good read, if I say so myself!  

>> St Peter’s Church &Tandridge Village Magazine 

mailto:info@stpetersinfant.org
http://www.stpetersinfant.org
mailto:info@stpetersinfant.org
http://www.stpetersinfant.org
https://stpeterstandridge.uk/Publisher/File.aspx?ID=366562


NOTICE BOARD 

UKHSA SHARES GUIDANCE FOR PARENTS AND CARERS TO HELP CHILDREN MAKE A HEALTHY START TO THE YEAR  
 
As we all know, a child's attendance at school is important to ensure they don’t miss any of their education. The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) are reminding 
parents and carers of the steps they can take to ensure their children make the healthiest start to the new school term. 
 

• Good hygiene habits such as using tissues to catch coughs and sneezes, washing hands for 20 seconds using soap and water (or hand sanitiser if washing hands 
is not an option at that time) There is an NHS page that outlines effective hand washing - How to wash your hands - NHS 

 
• Knowing when to keep your child at home and when to send them to school, for example, keeping them home when they have a high temperature or a fever,  

diarrhoea and/or vomiting. 
 
• Stopping the spread of stomach bugs: if a child has sickness and diarrhoea, washing hands thoroughly and cleaning with a bleach-based product will reduce the 

spread of infection. Standard cleaners and alcohol gels will not clean viruses such as norovirus. 
 
• Getting vaccinated: having vaccines such as the flu vaccine will reduce the impact if a child is exposed to the virus but also reduce the spread of flu to other 

children. 
 
Further information is available via the UKHSA website: Parents and carers urged to help children start New Year healthy - GOV.UK. 
 
By following these steps, the children can have a better chance of staying healthier into the new school year and schools can reinforce 
hand hygiene guidance in their settings as well.  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/best-way-to-wash-your-hands/
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/parents-and-carers-urged-to-help-children-start-new-year-healthy



